El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist

Minutes for the Executive Committee meeting on: July 29, 2008

Meeting called to order at:  1:00 pm 

Officers present: 



 
President Paul Unger

Vice-President Katherine Bedrich




 

Secretary Cindy Bolch


 

Treasurer Nancy Soechting  





  

Katherine began the discussions by showing us an example of the tracking mat the members produced on July 23rd.   Cindy provided two examples of a tracking game we could use in the future in conjunction with the tracking mat.  Katherine also brought us pictures she had taken of some dragonflies and an eastern swallowtail as it broke out of its chrysalis,

Nancy informed us that she had sent a letter along with supporting documents to Michelle Haggerty nominating Mike Mitchell for advisor of the year.  Nancy also told us that she is still working on getting our chapter incorporated.

Paul brought us up-to-date on the progress being made toward our 2009 Master Naturalist training class.  Paula is making great progress getting speakers arranged.  Nancy has completed the overview of the class agenda.  Katherine suggested that we put brochures in stores such as Anderle’s in Cameron and Rockdale.   Nancy will check to see what the stands to hold the brochures will cost.   Paul mentioned that the brochures printed in color would run around $.80 each.  He recommended that we print them in black and white for general distribution.   

Discussion followed on how best to recruit interest in our 2009 class.  Katherine suggested that word of mouth was the best way along with newspaper articles.  There was some confusion on who was going to do our next article.  Paul thought Paula had taken this responsibility but Nancy thought Debbi was planning to write the next article.  Nancy volunteered to confirm who our next author would be.  

There are currently 25 individuals on our potential trainee list.  The next Training committee meeting will be held Aug. 19th.  We will start putting out related information in local stores after that meeting.  

The next discussion concerned the Horned Lizard event scheduled for August 12th.  Again the question of how we get the word out about this event.  It was mentioned that Ken at the Rockdale Reporter was planning to do an article on the event.  Katherine suggested that we put flyers out in stores in Thorndale, Lexington, Gause, and Taylor rather than in Cameron.  She also suggested that we include our chapter business cards and mention our website along with the flyers.

Mention was made that we will have copies of the 2009 Training class agenda, class applications, and chapter brochures ready to hand out at the Horned Lizard training event.

Vivian Dixon is supposed to send out notice of the chapter meeting to be held before the Horned Lizard training session begins.  

Katherine brought up the topic of doing something once a month in addition to our regular general meeting.  Discussion followed.

Nancy asked who would organize these meetings?

Katherine wants to have different individuals take responsibility each month.  Suggestions presented were:

· We could get the Advanced Training and Program committee involved.  

· It was suggested that Joy Graham and Lucile Estell might be willing to do a program on the El Camino Real and what it means.   

· Since this is the Year of the Frog we might have a presentation on frogs.

· It would be nice to have a Field Guide program.  Everyone could bring his favorite field guide and share.

Katherine mentioned that we need someone to take on the task of compiling a book list for us.  She would also like for Project Leopold, Flying Wild, and Waco Wetlands to be a part of our training for next year.  Advanced Training should help chapter members become able to train others.

Katherine told us that on Aug. 26th from 2 to 5 at the chamber Pamela Hornby will present a program on vegetable gardening.  It is free.  In late September or November we will have a program on landscaping by Colleen Price who is big on zeroscaping.  There will probably be a cost involved. 

Paul wrapped up the meeting by stating our current emphasis should be on our 2009 Training - getting prospective students interested and signed up.  Katherine will get with Mike concerning radio announcements.  

Meeting adjourned at 3:00pm

Minutes submitted by:

Cindy Bolch
Secretary

Addendum to the minutes - added August 18, 2008

Forgot to include the discussion on sign in sheet and reporting forms.

Cindy passed around copies and asked for approval of the new sign in sheets to be used for volunteer events, training classes, and meetings.  The forms were approved and will be added to our web site.   Cindy asked Paul to have her name added as an administrator so she will have update capability to grovesite.  

There was discussion on whether or not general membership meetings constitute volunteer hours.  Cindy told the group that she had asked that question of Michelle Haggerty in a phone call.  Michelle assured her that anything done for the benefit of the chapter could be considered as volunteer hours including general membership meetings.  The EC then decided that all meetings including general membership meetings would be submitted as volunteer hours.   It was also decided that each meeting would include a fixed 1 hour travel time.
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